
 
May 4, 2006 

 
 
 
Colleen Dale - Executive Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
PO Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 – 0360 
 
 
Re: McLeodUSA Telecommunications Services, Inc. 

P.S.C. MO No. 6 
Amending Tracking No. JC-2006-0788 

 
 
Dear Ms. Dale: 
 

McLeodUSA is electronically filing a PDF copy of substitute sheets to McLeodUSA 
Telecommunications Services, Inc.’s (“McLeodUSA’s”) Intrastate Access Tariff P.S.C. MO No. 6 
revision filed on April 17, 2006 (JC-2006-0788).  Also, McLeodUSA respectfully requests an 
extension of the effective date to June 2, 2006 for this tariff filing.   

 
Per request of staff, Art Kuss, McLeodUSA is modifying the rate for the Returned Check 

Charge (Sheet No. 29) and clarifying that verbal notification is acceptable (Sheet No. 32).  An 
extended effective date will allow the commission staff an opportunity to review the tariff rates in light of 
McLeodUSA’s cost study that is forthcoming. 

 
This tariff has an issue date of April 17, 2006 still remains.  Thank you for your assistance in 

processing this filing.  If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (319) 790-
2250 or jredman-carter@mcleodusa.com . 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Julia Redman-Carter 
Regulatory Analyst 
 

Attachments 



 
 

 
April 17, 2006 

 
Colleen Dale - Executive Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Governor Office Building 
200 Madison Street 
PO Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 – 0360 
 
Re: McLeodUSA Telecommunications Services, Inc. 

P.S.C. MO No. 6 
 
Dear Ms. Dale: 
 

McLeodUSA is electronically filing a PDF copy of McLeodUSA Telecommunications 
Services, Inc.’s (“McLeodUSA’s”) Intrastate Access Tariff P.S.C. MO No. 6.  This tariff replaces 
McLeodUSA’s P.S.C. MO No. 3 in its entirety. 

 
McLeodUSA has recently undertaken an overarching review of its existing access products 

with an eye toward simplifying those products, as well as developing rates and rate elements more 
consistent with its underlying network and operations.  As a result of that review, McLeodUSA has 
streamlined its various state-specific tariffs into a regional template upon which all of its intra-state tariffs 
will now be based.  This tariff filing effectuates those revisions. Notice of this tariff change has been 
provided to all potentially-affected intrastate access customers via direct mail, dated April 3, 2006. 
 

This tariff has an issue date of April 17, 2006, and an effective date of May 17, 2006.  Thank 
you for your assistance in processing this filing.  If there are any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me at (319) 790-2250 or jredman-carter@mcleodusa.com . 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Julia Redman-Carter 
Regulatory Analyst 
 

 
Attachments 


